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The Village recently completed the Knowles Road Pedestrian (PED) Path (Priority 1, 3, and 5). This is an 8 
foot wide Hot Mix Asphalt (HMA) path that stretches from Rollins Road to Dada Drive, just under three 
quarters of a mile (0.7 miles). The Path connects into the ComEd Trail that runs all the way down to Hunt 
Club Road and the Rollins Savanna Trails west of Route 45.  

The Village will also install a PED path along Dilley’s Road from the ComEd Trail at the Pembrook Water 
Tower to Stearns School Road this Fiscal Year (FY 2023-2024) (Priority 26). Construction is anticipated to 
begin in late August, pending permit approval from LCDOT. The Village entered into an 
Intergovernmental Agreement with LCDOT to cost share the project. The Village will be responsible for 
paying for Phase I ($50,701.00) and LCDOT will reimburse the Village for Phase II & III cost. Estimated 
cost of Phase II & III is approximately $683,965.00. 

Upcoming pedestrian improvements will include Priority 11, 12, 13, and 15. Lake County Department of 
Transportation will be improving the intersection at Hunt Club and Washington. The project will tie the 
Washington Street bike path together at the intersection and travel down to Hunt Club Road to tie into 
Dada Drive.  

 

 


